




ATTACHMENT A 

Background 

• The Commonwealth (through the Bureau) has legislative responsibility under the 
Meteorology Act 1955 for issuing riverine flood forecast and warnings. This measure will 
ensure assets meet the National Flood Warning Infrastructure Standard, supporting the 
Bureau to deliver these warnings. 

• On 16 September 2022, the Hon Steven Miles MP, Deputy Premier of Queensland, wrote 
to Senator the Hon Murray Watt, Minister for Emergency Management, signalling 
Queensland’s commitment to cost sharing arrangements with the Commonwealth for 
ongoing maintenance and operations (Attachment B). 

• Three state-based inquiries into the February-March 2022 floods in Queensland and New 
South Wales made consistent recommendations regarding flood warning infrastructure.  
In particular, the Queensland Inspector-General of Emergency Management’s South East 
Queensland Rainfall and Flooding Event February to March 2022 Review recommended 
consolidated ownership and renewed capital and maintenance in the flood warning 
network.  

2022 flood impacts on Ipswich City Council local government area 

• The ongoing impacts of long-term displacement of people, uninhabitable homes and 
lengthy rebuild processes are key features of recovery efforts going forward. 
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